## Village Board Work Session April 21, 2011

Members present: Mayor Roddey, Trustees Char, Smith, and Stewart. Absent:

Trustee Mattheus.

Also present: Village Clerk Strobl.

Maplewood Project – Town of Goshen

Mayor Roddey addressed a letter received from the Attorney for the Maplewood Project, located in the Town of Goshen at the former Salesian property. The development of approximately 90 units borders the village and does not yet have final approval.

The Board discussed the request for village water and wastewater services.

## **Budget Update**

Mayor Roddey reported on his earlier meeting with Accountant Vernieri, in which cuts were made to the Budget. Mayor Roddey reviewed lines which were adjusted, and explained that the percent increase is 9.8%, down from 15.08%. Agreement was reached that the increase is the lowest possible while remaining fiscally responsible.

On a motion by Trustee Char, seconded by Trustee Stewart, the Board entered into Executive Session at 7:15 p.m. for a discussion of personnel.

Char aye
Mattheus absent
Smith aye
Stewart aye

On a motion by Trustee Smith, seconded by Trustee Char, the Work Session concluded at 7:45 p.m.

Char aye
Mattheus absent
Smith aye
Stewart aye